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SYLVAN UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 
NOTICES OF PUBLIC HEARINGS 

 
NOTICE OF BOARD OF TRUSTEES INTENT TO VACATE 
RESOLUTION NO. 2021/22 #18 AND CONSIDERATION OF 

ADOPTION OF 2022 FEE JUSTIFICATION STUDY AND NOTICE 
OF CONSIDERATION OF APPROVING A CHANGE IN 

STATUTORY SCHOOL FEES IMPOSED ON NEW RESIDENTIAL 
AND COMMERCIAL/INDUSTRIAL CONSTRUCTION 

PURSUANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTIONS 65995 AND 
66016.5 AND EDUCATION CODE SECTION 17620 

 
 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Sylvan Union 
School District (“School District”) at a public meeting to be held on Tuesday, June 7, 
2022, commencing at approximately 7:00 p.m., or shortly thereafter, intends to act to 
vacate Resolution No. 2021/2022 #18 (pertaining to Level 1 Developer fees), which was 
adopted on April 12, 2022, and will hold a public hearing and consider approving and 
adopting a report entitled “Level 1 Developer Fee Justification Study”, which was 
prepared pursuant to and in accordance with applicable law, which includes information 
and analysis demonstrating the relationship between new residential and 
commercial/industrial development and the School District’s need for the construction of 
school facilities, the estimated cost of the school facilities, and justification for the levy of 
Level 1 School Fees on new residential and commercial/industrial development. 
 

NOTICE IS ALSO HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the School 
District at its regular board meeting to be held on Tuesday, June 7, 2022, commencing at 
approximately 7:00 p.m., or shortly thereafter, will hold a public hearing and consider 
adoption of a resolution approving a change in the statutory school fees (“Level 1 School 
Fees”) that may be imposed on new residential and commercial/industrial construction 
located within the boundaries of the School District pursuant to Government Code 
section 65995 and Education Code section 17620.  
 
 
 Both the School Fee Justification Study and any documents regarding the 
proposed adoption of the Level 1 School Fees will be available for public review, 
commencing Friday May 27, 2022, upon request at the District Office. 
 

Questions and/or comments should be directed to Carol Smith, Business Support 
Specialist at 209-574-5000 Ext. 3200. 
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